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This memorandum summarizes the processes and decisions associated with this past spring's central allocations for faculty and academic professionals.  The memo gives a review of the process, a global summary of the allocations made, and a discussion of the rationales used in making these decisions.  Deans and department heads should already have received specific decisions about individual departmental requests.

The processes

The policy document describing the central capture and reallocation of positions is on the Academic Affairs web site, at the following URL:

http://uwadmnweb.uwyo.edu/acadaffairs/PolicyStatements/posn_ctrl.doc
Broadly speaking, three rules govern the process:

· The position numbers and salary resources at stake in the central allocation are those associated with tenured and tenure-track faculty and extended-term and extended-term-track academic professionals in the seven academic colleges.

· Colleges retain all position numbers and salary resources associated with positions vacated before 1 October 1999.  Academic Affairs captures all position numbers and salary monies vacated from 1 October 1999 onward.

· Academic Affairs reallocates captured resources back to the colleges at the beginning of each fiscal year (July), following a set of meetings at which college deans present their requests.

During Spring 2000, the process followed this schedule:

1. 4 April:
Deans received a call for position requests.

2. 12 May:
Position requests were due in Academic Affairs

3. 25-26 May:
Deans and central administrators met to hear case statements.

4. Mid-June:
Deans received information about position allocations.

5. Early July:
Academic Affairs transferred reallocated resources to the colleges.

Involved in the allocation decisions were the President, the Vice President and Associate Vice Presidents of Academic Affairs (including the Dean of Outreach), the Vice President for Research, and the Dean of the Graduate School.  The President approved final decisions, based upon recommendations submitted by the Vice President for Academic Affairs.

Summary of allocations

Between 1 October 1999 and early May 2000, Academic Affairs captured 38 faculty and academic professional positions vacated through resignations, retirements, and deaths of tenured, tenure-track, extended-term, and extended-term-track employees.  The salaries attached to these positions totaled $2.06 million.  This sum represented the total amount to be reallocated for FY 2001.

College deans submitted requests for authorizations to fill a total of 65 positions, for a total of $3.53 million in requested salaries.

Academic Affairs returned $2.06 million to the colleges in the following categories:

Category
Amount

Authorizations to refill 31 positions
$1.73 million

Balance-of-contract obligations
$0.16 million

Counter-offer salary adjustments
$0.17 million

Total
$2.06 million

Balance-of-contract obligations are the obligations to pay the earned salaries of departing academic-year ("9-month") employees during the two summer months after the start of the new fiscal year.  Counter-offer salary adjustments are salary increases to faculty members who have received offers from other institutions and whose department heads and deans urge a meaningful effort at retention.  Not all faculty members who receive offers from other institutions receive a counter-offer from UW.

The $2.06 million in returned salary monies are available to the colleges as of 1 July 2000. (The FY 2001 Budget Index does not accurately reflect these reallocations, since it gives a snapshot of the University's budget taken roughly a month before the allocations were made.)  College deans can use these monies to pay the salaries of newly hired faculty members and academic professionals as soon as an appropriate search has been concluded.  Until then, they can use the funds to support temporary teaching needs, start-up grants to new faculty, and other traditional uses of salary "scrape." 

Along with these budget transfers, college deans also received two other types of information:

· maximum salaries associated with each position authorized,

· comments indicating the rank and job responsibilities of each position, often accompanied by expectations connected with action items in the 1999 Academic Plan.

In some cases we authorized salaries different from those requested, typically in an effort to stay consistent with national averages for public land-grant and research universities.  Some of the authorized salaries are higher than those requested; some are lower.  Similarly, some of the job descriptions and expectations associated with the authorizations differ from those requested.  Department heads should check with their deans to make sure that their searches are consistent with the authorizations.
Attached to this memo is a slightly revised version of a hiring-policy document circulated last year.  Department heads should review that document to avoid some of the pitfalls that can occur in the hiring process.

Discussion

Although Academic Affairs reallocated all of the $2.06 million in captured position resources, not all of the resources will go toward the refilling of positions congruent to vacated ones.  In particular, since we collected 38 vacancies and authorized 31 searches, some units will manage with fewer permanent instructional resources.  There are two main reasons for this net decrease in positions.  First, the average salary requested for new positions was higher than the average salary of the vacated positions. Second, some of the captured salary monies went toward the retention of valuable faculty members whose salaries were significantly behind market levels.  In future years, it is also possible that some of the centrally captured resources will be withheld to contribute to more general salary increases, including mandatory raises associated with promotions as well as continuing market adjustments for the faculty at large.


Every faculty and academic professional position contributes to the University's teaching and research missions, and for this reason decisions about which position requests to grant and which to deny were often difficult.  Among the principles that guided these decisions were the following.

· Critical instructional needs.  In many cases, deans made compelling cases for refilling positions based on the need to maintain viable instructional capacity in important fields.  Information on job descriptions within individual departments as well as detailed records of sections, numbers of students, and credits taught helped support these judgments.

· Consistency with themes and action items identified in the Academic Plan.  Many units strengthened their requests by configuring the proposed positions to contribute to the institution's foci for distinction, as identified in the 1999 Academic Plan.  Information on departments' previous research activity, graduate degree production, and curricular initiatives, along with department and college plans, helped guide these decisions.  Concomitantly, in some cases departments weakened their requests by failing to make progress on action items in the Plan.

· Contributions to broader institutional needs.  Some units enhanced their requests by committing to such broader institutional needs as off-campus and online instruction, instruction for the School of Environment and Natural Resources, and the EPSCoR program. (The policy of returning positions vacated by tenure denials is arguably part of this category.)

While critical instructional needs continue to be the single most important factor driving the allocation of positions, the other principles have significant influence. The following table summarizes position allocations for 2000-2001 in which instructional need was not the only rationale.

Rationale
Number of positions

Automatic return of tenure denial
2

Support of ENR-related scholarship
3

Support of EPSCoR initiatives
1

Support of off-campus or online instruction
7

Support of other major Academic Plan themes
3

Support of specific Academic Plan action items
3

Total
19

In summary, academic planning considerations and broader institutional needs played a role in nearly 2/3 of the position allocations.

For departments that historically have been insulated from reallocation decisions, this year's process may have generated particular angst.   Unless position management becomes a vacuous exercise, any specific year's decisions will leave some departments disappointed.  But there are few departments that cannot find ways to make convincing cases in the long run, by appropriately configuring faculty job descriptions, making academically rigorous and efficient use of instructional resources, and focusing their teaching and research missions. Over time, adherence to these basic principles, along with consistent efforts to hire and retain the best faculty we can, should help to strengthen the University.







